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October
mission trip to Mindanao
Before the first typhoon arrived, God
allowed us to visit Mindanao to meet
with the pastors there. The Mindanao
Islands are heavily populated by
Muslims, and some of them are very
radical. That is why it is not easy to
minister in this area.
It was a great blessing for us to fellowship
with the brave pastors in this region. They
have been a huge challenge for us, and in
turn, we were challenged to support the
pastors here both in prayer and financially.

But as for me and my house..
we will serve the Lord.
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"For the grace of God that bringeth salvation hath appeared to all men."

Hello Pastor & Church, How are you all Sir? We are always praying for all of you there. I really
hope that everything is doing ok with you, your family and your ministry.

I John 3: 2-3 : Vs 2 Beloved, now are we the sons of God, and it doth not yet appear what we shall be:
but we know that, when he shall appear, we shall be like him; for we shall see him as he is. 

Vs 3 And every man that hath this hope in him purifieth himself, even as he is pure.

We successfully held our quarterly couples
fellowship. This fellowship aims to strengthen
the relationships of married couples in our
church by teaching them Biblical principles
regarding marriage. Indeed, this fellowship was
very joyful and informative… Praise the Lord!

Please continue to pray for the monthly support for Camp Joy Ministry.

On days when it doesn't rain,
we as a church also go out to
distribute gospel tracts and do
soul winning in the nearby
barangays in our area.
This activity truly brings joy to
us as a church, and through it,
we continue to gain more
prospects for Bible study.

The month of October is celebrated as
"Pastor’s Appreciation Month," and it is also

my birthday. It is also the birthday of my
pastor, Ptr. Nestor Lubuguin.

Our church members never fail to do
something special for me as their pastor, and

for Pastor Lubuguin, as my pastor.
We decided to give Pastor Lubuguin a cash

gift on his birthday. As for me, they dedicated
the entire day of October 27 to celebrate my

birthday and Pastor’s Appreciation Day.
They presented me with several gifts from the

Children’s Ministry, Youth Ministry, Ladies'
Ministry, and Men’s Ministry. They also gave

me a cash gift and a Certificate of
Appreciation. Indeed, it is so fulfilling to serve
the Lord... It is truly heartwarming to see that
your spiritual children are returning love to

me... Praise the Lord!

Despite this, the work of the Lord continues. Although our ministries were slightly affected, we
can still say that we successfully carried out our regular ministries such as Daily Soul Winning &
Tract Distribution, House Churches, Discipleship Program, and Children’s Outreach during these
past two months.

In the past months of September and October, five strong typhoons passed through our country.
We thank the Lord because our town was not severely affected. However, we did experience
strong and prolonged rainfall.

HIGHLIGHTS

couple’s fellowship

church soul winning


